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Dear Parents and Carers,

| hope this newsletter finds you well and that you have been enjoying the exciting journey of the
current school year alongside your amazing children. As we approach the end of our 2nd full term, |
wanted to update you on how well year 7 are doing, and what they have been up to.

I am thrilled once again to announce that our students have been earning an abundance of
achievement points this term, and as a year group have earned nearly 50,000 positive achievement
points since September. These points are a testament to their hard work, dedication, and active
participation. In recognition of their outstanding efforts, we will be hosting a special celebration
where we will present the PTA Achievement Cup for the first time to the most deserving form group
in the year, based on their progress and achievement points. This award will then become a staple
part of our termly award scheme.

In addition to the great work all the students are doing in school, a number of our students have
been involved in a variety of successful trips and visits as part of the experience curriculum this term,
including trips to the Natural History Museum, London Zoo, and Cadbury's World. | believe that
these real-world experiences are so important for our students, and hope that these opportunities
have helped to enrich their learning experiences and contributed positively to their overall growth
and development.

As we come to the end of another term, there is still lots to look forward to, including another 2
‘green weeks’ where pupils have the opportunity to be out of school on trips. We have the week-
long residential tip to PGL, a day trip to Warwick Castle and for our budding botanists, a visit to Kew
Gardens. We are also looking forward to hosting the year 7 reward trip to Volcano Falls and
Hollywood Bowl in Xscape. Pupils in the top 25% of year 7 students across both campuses based on
their achievement point ratio will be invited to participate in this trip as a celebration of all their
hard work.

The year 7 parent’s evening will be on 27th June. This will give you an opportunity to connect with
our subject specialist staff, discuss your child's progress, and brainstorm strategies for their
continued success.

| would like to express my heartfelt gratitude for your continuous support throughout this school
year. Your partnership has played a vital role in the achievements of our students. If you have any
qguestions or concerns, please do not hesitate to reach out to me.

Wishing you and your family a pleasant end of term and a restful break!

Warm regards,

Mr Edward Crofts

Head of Year 7, Olney Campus



